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February 25, 2012


The Honorable Larry Gossett
Chair, King County Council
Room 1200
C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Gossett:

[bookmark: _GoBack]This letter transmits a motion acknowledging the receipt of a report written in response to Ordinance 17476, Section 19, P3, which directed the Office of Performance, Strategy and Budget (PSB) to prepare a report detailing “a proposed benefit realization strategy for information technology (IT) projects… [and]…at a minimum, describe how benefits for IT projects will be identified, tracked and monitored and how benefit data will be reported to the council… [and]…describe the roles and responsibilities of the Office of Performance, Strategy and Budget and King County Information Technology for benefit realization.”

PSB and King County Information Technology (KCIT) staff worked collaboratively to clarify the roles and responsibilities of PSB, KCIT and of County project sponsors, and to identify process and procedure improvements.  A number of process improvements have been implemented and additional measures are planned. PSB and KCIT are updating the project proposal forms and processes, utilizing the County’s new portfolio management system to centralize project information.  KCIT has implemented a risk based oversight methodology for County IT project that is designed to address risks, promote project success and increase stakeholder involvement and transparency.

Ensuring that the County investments in technology achieve planned outcomes advances Financial Stewardship Objective 2d:  “Pursue technologies that improve services while reducing the cost of delivery” and Service Excellence Objective 2:  “Build a culture of performance and improve the effectiveness and efficiency of county programs, services 


and systems.”  It is estimated that this report required 40 County staff hours to produce, costing over $2,600 for the County employees involved. 

If you have any questions, please feel free to contact Dwight Dively, Director, PSB at 
206-263-9687. 

Sincerely,



Dow Constantine
King County Executive
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